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Rickôs Reverbs 
 

                          Texas 2021                                                 Florida 2021 

 Hello Old Town Chapter Members & Guests, 
The Big Freeze of 2021 had most of the nation experiencing record low temperatures, frozen water lines 
& drinking water shortages along with prolonged power outages. Hopefully family and friends you have 
in these areas are doing ok. This is one of the reasons we live in Florida. Where else in the country can 
you ride your motorcycle 12 months out of the year and participate in motorcycle related activities.  
Speaking of activities, Brandon Harley Davidson is having a St. Patrick's Day Bike Night on Wednesday 
March 17th. Look for additional information on a upcoming Bullshots.  
Activities Officer Terri Lynn ñRedò Goodrich has been very active with planning many events in the 
next several months. 
On Saturday April 17th we are having our Chapter picnic on the Rider's Edge Training pad at Brandon 
Harley Davidson. "Red" has made arrangements for renting a large tent and the Road Captains are or-
ganizing the "Bike" games on the pad with prizes to be awarded to the most skilled riders/passengers. 
We have entered into an agreement with the new restaurant at Brandon HD (Red Star Live) to cater a 
buffet style lunch for us for at a reasonable price. The cost for each member/guest to attend is just 
$10.00. We will have a "Guest the mileage" ride that day that ends at the Dealership in time to eat lunch.  
Red is also planning a Pot Luck game night on Saturday June 26th and a date yet to be determined for a 
Movie night.  
Not to mention all of the Great rides our Road Captains lead on each Saturday, Sunday and Tuesday 
night.  
One thing for sure, we are a very active Chapter! 
Old Town Chapter Director Rick Vincent   
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                  David Figure 8 
Watch for my blinker lights! 
      
A lot of us like to take motorcycle trips. Some prefer to trailer either by RV or just on a tag along trailer. 
Although I have been on trips by all the methods listed above, my most favorite way to travel, is just to get 
on it and go, with major milestones.   
     
 It is important to have some sort of a plan when you go. Maybe you have a list of places you want to visit, 
ride through, or just attend. We go with friends, meet new friends, and we meet family along the way with 
some of our destinations.  
      
I sometimes go with others leading, and I have been the leader on other trips. Sometimes the trip is so struc-
tured, you have predetermined gas stops, along with hotel and restaurant accommodations already set up. 
Our overnight trips with OTC are structured with everything being already set up. 
     
 Although any trip is a good one, I sometimes like the ones without all the constraints we find with every-
thing already planned. 
      
Several times I tell my other companions ñwatch for my blinker lightsò. As I rode along on several occa-
sions, I would see a monument, covered bridge, land scape or mountain overlook, I would put on my brakes 
and signal a left or right turn. 
     
 Some of the most fantastic sights are found by accident and turn out to be the memories we cherish for a 
lifetime.  
      
Get out and enjoy this great state, and country. Our RCs plan rides each weekend, and all are different, and 
enjoyable.  
      
ñWatch for our blinker lightsò as we plan rides, bike nights, movie nights, picnic and party get togethers! 
See you out there! 
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Robin Bacchus  
813.415.5011  

casybritt@aol.com    
                                                                           

Rick Bequette   

813.380.7998       
rick.bequette@brilliantnights.com             

 
David Brown 
813.309.6565 

dbconcarp@aol.com  
                             
                     Len Goellner   
                    813.394.0339 
             lfgoellner@verizon.net  

 
Jeff  Hatch 
813.957.0464 

usmcret2001@gmail.com    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Road Captains 
 
 

Jack Hinton  
    813.629.1730             

captjack8194@gmail.com  
 

Bob Monroe 
813.503.8864 

bobmonroe8@gmail.com 
 

Leslie Day-Monroe 
813.476.5836 

LDinApollo@gmail.com 
 
 

Cal Reimann  
813-760-4757 

chapter_elder1@verizon.net 
 

Bob Backus 
716-860-7394 

Backusrj@gmail.com 
 
 

Al Rosa 
813-514-5814 

rosaa71@gmail.com 
Recruit Road Captain 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gary Stein 
813.382.2667 

provider01@gmail.com 
 

Eddie Walker 
479.200.4657 

eddiewalker2009@hotmail.com    
 

Rick Vincent 
813..625.1969 

vinnie62658@aol.com 
 

Ron Rook 
813.453.6431 

rookrp@verizon.net 
ñHonorary Inactiveò 

 
Dennis Adams 
757-274-9933 

dadams1000@aol.com 

        

Head Road Captain  
                

Randy Hutchinson 
813.758.9305 

grhutch23@gmail.com 

 

   Senior Road Captains 
 

Tina Crumpler                      Walter Schneider 

813.245.6564                               727.858.8599       

           crump1313@ yahoo.com           Walter.a.schneider@gmail.com 

                                    

    
 

 

mailto:rick.bequette@brilliantnights.com
mailto:rick.bequette@brilliantnights.com
mailto:chapter_elder1@verizon.net
https://www.oldtownhog.com/gallery/index.php/BoardMeetings-Members-Road-Captains/2019-Board-Members/Randy-Hutchinson-Road-Captain
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 Primary Officers 
Director      Rick Vincent    813-625-1969      vinnie62658@aol.com 
Assistant Director   David Brown        813-309-6565        dbconcarp@aol.com 
Treasurer      Bob Monroe          813-503-8864  bobmonroe8@gmail.com  
Secretary      Dennis Adams    757-274-9933  dadams1000@aol.com 
 
Discretionary Officers 
Activities Officer   Terri Lynn Goodrich 863-255-8344         redioactive29@gmail.com 
Ladies of Harley   Denise  Bell    973-534-7728  fiedled@hotmail.com 
Head Road Captain   Randy Hutchinson       813-758-3905  grhutch23@gmail.com 
Editor       Robin Bacchus        813-415-5011  casybritt@aol.com 
Safety Officer    Len Goellner   813-394-0339  lfgoellner@verizon.net 
Historian      Mike Klein    813-310-4142  flashfelds@msn.com 
Membership Officer  Sarah Vincent   813-625-3144  svincent3144@gmail.com 
Webmaster     Gary Stein    813-382-2667  provider01@gmail.com 

Public Relations Officer Jack Hinton         умо-629-1730  captjack8194@gmail.com 
Sr Road Captain   Tina Crumpler   813-245-6564  crump1313@yahoo.com 
Sr Road Captain   Walter Schneider  727-858-8599  Walter.a.schneider@gmail.com 
Communications Officer Dana Del Colle        863-206-4118  del06021992@yahoo.com 
Parliamentarian    Ron Rook    813-453-6431  rookrp@verizon.net 
Fundraising Officer  Eddie Walker            479-200-4657       eddiewalker2009@hotmail.com 
Hugs Officer    Lori Walker         479-935-6511  loriw0073@gmail.com 
Photographer    Holly Orlando   813-532-6051  ACEcertifiedPT@hotmail.com 
Merchandise Officer  Cathy Hutchinson       813-957-6041  Kitten070666@gmail.com 
Merchandise Officer  Colleen Mercer        352-816-0187  Debcomercer@yahoo.com  
 
Members at Large 
Member at Large    Lisa Goodwin   727-501-2948  lgoodwin4@yahoo.com 
Member at Large   Lori Bacchus   813-624-5519  lobacchus@aol.com 
Member at Large   Leslie Monroe          813-476-5836         LDinApollo@gmail.com 
Member at Large   Sandra Roland   706-773-0170  sroland123@gmail.com 
Member at Large   Becky Reimann   813-431-7640  breimann2000@yahoo.com 

 
 
Past Directors 
Past Director/Elder   Robin Bacchus        813-415-5011  casybritt@aol.com 
Past Director/Elder   Paul Fore          813-299-7510  pfore@verizon.net 
Past Director/Elder   Marty Roland   813-244-9271  the.rolands@comcast.net 
Past Director/Elder   Ron Rook    813-453-6431  rookrp@verizon.net 
Past Director/Elder   Cal Reimann   813-760-4757  chapter_elder1@verizon.net 
Past Director/Elder        John McKelvey        813-267-0501  maccro1@aol.com 

Old Town Chapter Board Membersð2021 
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            Director 
        Rick Vincent 

    Assistant Director 
       David Brown 

           Secretary 
       Dennis Adams 

 
 

 
  Picture Coming       
    Soon 

            Treasurer 
          Bob Monroe 
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      Donôt Get In A JaméBee Safe   
Mar 2021 

 

PASS IT ONé 
 

Thanks to all who came out for the February Welcome Wagon Class and Ride.  The 
weather looked iffy in the morning but it turned into a great day to ride and we had some 
good discussions in our class session too. 
 
For those who werenôt able to attend, I want to take a moment to share one of the key dis-
cussion items of the classéHAND SIGNALS.  Over the past several months, we have 
been noticing a decrease in the passing of hand signals back through the column, and 
these are very important to our safe and successful rides.  Everyone can helpéplease, 
when you are riding, make sure you are passing those signals back.  Hand signals are 
more visible that just the illuminated signals on the bikes and can be viewed further back 
in the column.  This allows better reaction to hazards, braking and also to help those who 
may need to post a corner an opportunity to prepare earlier and better identify a safe loca-

tion to post.  We greatly appreciate everyoneôs help in this area   
 
Nowémoving onward, letôs talk about March!  Iôve got a couple fun things in store for 
all of you (and a chance for an extra point too!).  To start the month off, I am happy to 
share that Marty Roland will be a guest presenter at our March Welcome Wagon class.  
His discussion will be great for all of those planning to attend any of the upcoming over-
night rides (especially those in the mountain areas).   
Next up on the table for Marchéfollowing our Welcome Wagon Class and Ride, we will 
have a range skills event starting at 3:00pm.  I hope to see many of you out on the range 
to enjoy some skills practice and good fellowshipéYES, March 14th will be a 3 POINT 
DAY! 
 
Bee SafeéRide the OTC way 
Safety Officer 
Len Goellner 
lfgoellner@verizon.net 
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 Hi, Hello, Good Day Ladies, 
We are ready to say good bye to Old Man Winter and Welcome Springé. we'll ñspring forwardò one hour on Sunday, March 
14, 2021, at 2 a.m. Be sure to set your clocks ahead one hour before bed on Saturday night!  Wouldnôt want ya late to a ride 

 
 
We had our first Virtual LOH meeting on February 19th ï Fun Time!  We had technical difficulties, thank you to Walter 
Schneider to help us see one another. 
 
Adventure Flight Raffle ï we are doing well raising money for LOH, we are at $640 with lots of time to enter.  Remember all 
are eligible. 
 
March: 
Our March Meeting will be on Tuesday, March 16th ïOôTooleôs/TBD lead by our Head Road Captain, Randy Hutchinson, letôs 

try to all wear Green or something fun for St. Patrickôs Day .  I have a surprise for all ladies that attend!!!! 
 
Burythehatchet:  - looking into dates, $39.99 per person.  Will update when I have more information. 
 
Fun thing to do in March in Florida and close by: 

¶ Busch Gardens Food & Wine Festival 2021. 

¶ FLORIDA STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL ï make sure to get your strawberry shortcake.  

¶ Daytona Bike Week ï there will be Chapter Ride over 

 
April: 
Pinotôs Palette, Brandon ï 4/8 at 7 p.m.  $35/person.  Please see me to sign up.   Money will be due by 3/28 for final head 
count 
April Meeting will be on Tuesday, April 13th ï TBD lead by Senior Road Captain, Walter Schneider 
Misc: 
I will be getting with Ritchie to discuss the training room for line dancing, stay tuned for details. 
 

Think of anything else you would like to do, please drop me a line or text. 
Denise Bell 
LOH Officer 
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OLD TOWN HOG CHAPTER ï BRANDON, FL 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

February 17, 2021 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Director Rick Vincent. 
 
Board Members Present:  Rick Vincent, Bob Monroe, Dennis Adams, Cathy Hutchinson, Cal Reimann, David Brown, Robin 
Bacchus, Lori Bacchus, Tina Crumpler, Ron Rook, Gary Stein, Leslie Monroe, Marty Roland, Sandra Roland, Walter Schneider, 
Jack Hinton, Becky Reimann, Michael Kline, Lisa Goodwin, Coleen Mercer, Randy Hutchinson, Denise Bell, Terri Lynn, Sarah 
Vincent 
 
Guests Present:  Kathy Reimann, Al-Pagan Rosa 
 
Director ï Rick thanked the group for showing up for the February Board Meeting.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
Rick brought old business whether a Director could make a motion or second a motion. Rick and Parliamentarian investigated and 
found that in certain circumstances a Director can make a motion, but Rick stated he would refrain from doing that so he could re-
main impartial. ROC training had to be rescheduled do to networking issues at the Motor Company. The new date will be March 4th 
at the dealership. The blue tooth speakers we looked at closer and found they will not meet our needs. Therefore those speakers are 
tabled until technology is found to meet our needs.   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Treasurer ï Bob Monroe ï Bob stated the current Treasurerôs Financial Report. A motion was made to accept the report, motion 
seconded, Approved! 
 
Secretary ï Dennis Adams ï All good. 
 
Membership Officer ï Sarah Vincent ï Sarah reported that we have 175 members currently. 
 
Head Road Captain ï Randy made a motion to get $450 dollars for the bike games ($250) and trivia ($200) for the April Picnic, 
motion was seconded, and discussion followed. Dealership did commit to matching our gift cards purchased. Motion was approved. 
Bob will buy the gift cards and get with Richie for their match. Randy also stated he will need some Road Captain help at the deal-
erships bike night in March.  
 
Senior Road Captain ï Tina Crumpler stated she got the Ride 365 email out to all members. Tina asked the dealership for some 
gift cards to give members an incentive for members to get their initial and end of year miles in, and he declined. Tina made a mo-
tion to get $250 for an end of year raffle for all members that will give Tina their miles, motion was seconded, motion approved. 
We will announce this at the chapter meeting to the members.; Walter Schneider ï All good nothing to report. 
 
Communications Officer ï Dana Del Colle ï not in attendance  
 
Safety Officer ï Len Goellner ï not in attendance. Texted Rick that the next Welcome Wagon ride will have a guest speaker (Mary 
Roland) and a range session later in the day.   
 
Ladies of Harley Officer ï Denise Bell ï Charles Tackôs flight raffle is going well, and winner will be announced at Aprilôs chap-
ter meeting. 
 



9 

 
Fundraising Officers ï Eddie Walker ï not  in attendance. He emailed Rick with a request to get more gift cards and t-shirts for 
raffles. Brett Naum is donating  2 weeks in October for Bike Fest and they will be raffled later in the year.  
 
Parliamentarian ï Ron Rook ï nothing to report. 
 
Merchandise Officer ï Colleen Mercer & Cathy Hutchinson; Cathy gave the sales report from the last Chapter Meeting. 
 
Public Relations ï Jack Hinton ï Jack gave an update on advertising due dates and those that renewed. The poker chips will be in 
before the next meeting.  
 
HUGS ï Lori Walker ï not in attendance. Tom Levsen has been interred in Bushnell National Cemetery. Merchandise will get the 
details to order 100 patches. A ride will be planed soon after the patches are in. Bob will get a check to Southeastern Guide Dogs in 
Tomôs name. Ed Johns is home now, and Vince and Debbie Loadwick are ill. Larry Schneiderôs wife is also recovering at home. 
Lori will send cards out to all.  
 
Webmaster ï Gary Stein ï Gary thanked Denise for sending him LOH updates to post on the web site. Gary also thanked Jack. 
 
Newsletter Editor ï Robin Bacchus ï Reminded everyone to send in the articles by the 20th.  
 
Photographer ï Holly Orlando ï not in attendance 
 
Historian ï Mike Kline ï nothing to report 
 
Activities ï Terri Lynn ï Terri made a motion for the April 17th Chapter Picnic budget (Note: a final review of cost to members will 
be raised in the next board meeting), motion seconded, Approved. Terri also made a motion for a budget to run a Potluck Game 
Night on June 26th, motion seconded, Approved. Terri will investigate renting the AMC theater, since they are still not opening due 
to COVID.  
 
Treasurer ï all good  
 
Members at Large ïSandra Roland, Lori Bacchus, Lisa Goodwin, Becky Reimann and Leslie Monroe ï All good. 
 
Assistant Director ï David Brown ï David is meeting with Richie regularly to help keep the dealership involved and get more in-
formation on bike nights sooner. Richie is encouraged by the support members give the dealership on their events.  
 
Past Directors ï Paul Ford & John McKelvey ï not in attendance; Marty Roland, Ron Rook, Robin Bacchus, Cal Reimann ï All 
good. 

 
Open Discussion:  Rick asked the board what they thought about giving a ñVolunteer Member of the Yearò award. Rick said he 
has leftover trinkets from ROC training and other events that could be given out. Board was very supportive, so Rick will move for-
ward with a recipient announcement soon.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm. 
 
Dennis Adams, Secretary 
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 OLD TOWN HOG CHAPTER ï BRANDON, FL 

CHAPTER MEETING MINUTES 
February 12, 2021 

Member, Rick Williams introduced the 2021 Primary Officers: Secretary Dennis Adams, Treasurer Bob Monroe, Assistant Director 
David Brown and Director Rick Vincent. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Director Rick Vincent. 
The American Flag was presented by Reese Ferguson and The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  
 
Dealer Rep ï Richie Nelmes ï not in attendance. Rick explained the member benefits at the Brandon dealership. 
 
Tina Crumpler - Spoke about H-D Ride 365 asked that members send an email with their starting miles for the year. She has created 
a new email address: otcride365@gmail.com to get your miles in. She will have a Bullshot sent out to remind everyone to get miles in 
for a baseline, and the new email address. Tina will also send out an email and put something on the web site to remind everyone. 
Tina also explained the difference in the Elite and basic H-D Visa card and how you get points on the card just for riding. 
A short thank you video from Shawn Brown with his service dog Pella because PAWS is still concerned with the dogs getting 
COVID.  
Eddie presented the final number the Chapter raised for 2020 to Director Rick Vincent. Plaques were then distributed to Gold, Plati-
num and Patriot Sponsors.  
 
Rick reminded everyone to visit our website oldtownhog.com or Facebook page Old Town Harley for information on rides, the news-
letter, photos, ride calendar, forum and contact information. Answer the trivia question to win a prize. If members have issues with or 
questions regarding the website to please contact Gary Stein at webmaster@oldtownhog.com. 
 
David spoke about advertising in our newsletter and pricing. Contact Jack Hinton at publicrelations@oldtownhog.com. Jack stated 
there is still room for advertisers in the newsletter. 
 
One guest was present. 
New member in attendance: No New Members were present. 
 
Happy Birthday was sung by the members to all members with February birthdays. 
 
Treasurer ï Bob Monroe gave the financial report. 
 
Ladies of Harley Officer ï Denise Bell presented Membership Officer Sarah Vincent with the OTC Humanitarian Award for 2020. 
Sarah thanked everyone including the other member nominees. Denise also stated there will be a fundraising adventure raffle for a 
flight for three to Lunch piloted by Charles ñTacoò Tack. The winner will be announced on April 9th. Denise stated the next meeting 
will be this Tuesday and lead by Secretary and RC Dennis Adams to Shrimp Boat Grill. Denise announced other LOH events such 
has a virtual LOH BOB Meeting, an MS walk and step challenge She wished everyone a Happy Valentines from LOH in a very crea-
tive way. Denise held a ñguess how many pieces of candy in the jar contestò won by Cathy Backus. 
 
Merchandise Officer ï Cathy Hutchinson and Colleen Mercer - shirts are available, so come and get them. 
 
Safety Officer ï Len Goellner Sundayôs welcome wagon class and ride will be on February 14th.  
 
Head Road Captain ï Randy Hutchinson gave the upcoming rides for February.  
February 13th Ace Caf® ï Eddie Walker (T-Shirt Ride) 
February 14th  Welcome Wagon Class ï Len Goellner 
February 14th  WWR QDOBA Winthrop Market ï Randy Hutchinson 
February 16th TNDR LOH Meeting Shrimp Boat Grill ï Dennis Adams 
February 20th Crazy Fish Bar ï Rick Bequette 
February 21st Solomonôs Castle ï Jack Hinton 
February 23rd TNDR Gasparôs Patio ï Eddie Walker 
February 27th Goodsonôs Strawberry Farm ï Leslie Monroe 
February 28th Shrimpôs R Us ï Tina Crumpler 
Randy also welcomed Recruit Road Captain Al Rosa-Pagan into the OTC RC Program. 
 
Sr. RC Walter Schneider gave an update on the Key West overnight ride in April. Contact Walter on staying at the Garden House 
for final rates for the OTC HOG Members.  
 
Assistant Director David Brown also mentioned that the Biloxi overnight hotel booking closes on March the 4th. Get your room 
booked now. 
 
Activities Officer ï Terri Lynn stated that April 17th will be our Chapter Picnic on the range at OTBHD. June 26th will be a game 
night at the pavilion with up to 75 people allowed. Beverley Miller won the Valentine Boquete.  
 
Ron Rook gave out the Fickle Finger Award for January. Jeff Hatch was the winner. 
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David stated that you can contact the Membership Officer (Sarah Vincent) to join the chapter or go to the web site for information. 
 
Rick Vincent annouced the four $50 HD gift cards winners for renewing their membership before the January 15th deadline: Anna 
Bequette, Denise Keeney, Brenda Hanson and Vince DelColle. None of the winners were present. 
Rick reminded everyone to go the web site for the Chapter Challenge Questions for a chance to win a prize. The winner for February 
was Bob Backus. 
 
David explained that the 777 patch is awarded to any member who rides 777 miles one way, not counting overnight, in one month 
(only given once).  January - No Winners. 
The next opportunity for a 777 patch is TBD. 
 
Rick explained that the Posse Rider Patch is awarded to any member who has received 18 participation points. The large patch is 
awarded once, and each subsequent award is a rocker for the specified year.  
Old Town Posse Riders January 2021: Cal Reimann, Walter Schneider, Denise Bell and Rick Vincent. 
 
Rick and David announced the rider and member of the month awards:  Member/Board Member/Road Captain of the month awards 
are given to members having the most participation points/miles within a calendar month that have not previously been awarded 
within the calendar year. 

October Rider/Mileage Awards 

 
 

 
 
David stated OTC members earned a total of 613 event points and have ridden a total of 23,986 miles in January 2021. 
Overall, OTC members have earned a total of 613 event points and have ridden a total of  23,986 miles in 2021. 
David stated Jorge Giraldo is leading general membership in miles and Denise Bell, Walter Schneider, Cal Reimann, and Rick Vin-
cent is leading in miles for Road Captain/Board members. Points is Steve Byrnes, Al - Pagan Rosa for general membership and Den-
ise Bell, Walter Schneider, Cal Reimann, and Rick Vincent is leading points for Road Captains/Board members. 
 
David and Rick spoke about our chapter activities ï weekend rides, overnight road trips, monthly t-shirt rides, name tag drawings, 
50/50 ï meetings and ride, new member orientation, Tuesday Night Dinner Rides, rider skills classes, posse rides, chapter picnic, 
movie nights and swap meets. 
 
Ride Lotto (January & Carryover from December 2020) ï was won by Director Rick Vincent 
January Newsletter Reader ï was won by Robert Backus 
February Newsletter Reader ï was won by Dennis Adams 
Bike Night winner ï was Walter Schneider 
T-Shirt Ride: Dennis Adams Inaugural Ride ï was won by Deborah Speicher 
Name Tag ï was won by Stephen Byrnes 
50/50 and general raffle prizes were drawn.  
Our next meeting will not be on March 12th. 
The meeting was concluded at 8:30 pm. 
Dennis Adams, Secretary 

Member of the Month  Board Member/Road Captain of 
the Month 

 

1st place Al Rosa ï Pagan, Steve 
Byrnes, James Schmitz 

  15 points 1st place Cal Reimann, Walter Schnei-
der, Denise Bell, Rick Vincent 

 18 points 

2nd place Jorge Giraldo, Rosa 
Peguero 

  13 points 2nd place David Brown  17 points 

3rd place Don Amberg, Sheri Phil-
hower, Kathy Reimann 

  11 points 3rd place Dennis Adams, Becky 
Reimann 

 16 points 

Member Rider Mileage Award  Board Member/Road Captain Mile-
age Award 

 

1st place Jorge Giraldo  744 miles 1st place Cal Reimann, Walter Schnei-
der, Denise Bell, Rick Vincent 

 919 miles 

2nd place Al Rosa - Pagan  693 miles 2nd place David Brown  917 miles 

3rd place Steve Byrnes  674 miles 3rd place Dennis Adams, Becky 
Reimann, Bob Backus 

 755 miles 
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NEVER  FORGET! 

BRANDON OTC HOG MEMBERS 
 

THE STAFF AT THE ALL NEW   BRANDON HARLEY DAVIDSON  
 

WANTS TO THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATRONAGE ! 
 

                         I have an open door policy and welcome your  
feedback with any questions, complaints, or comments.  

 
Richard (Richie) Nelemans 
General Manager 

rnelemans@ferman.com 
888-328-0960 | cell. 813-362-0059 

 

 
 

 

New Rates for 2019 

Page             Monthly             Annual 

1/8                 $  8                   $   88 

1/4                 $ 16                  $ 176 

1/2                 $ 25                  $ 275 

Full                 $42                   $ 462 
Monthly Minimum 3 months 

Annual - Pay for 11, 12th month free 

Email 

Jack Hinton @ 

 Public Relations@oldtownhog.com  
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"Please support the OTC Newsletter Sponsors"  

§ Advance Massage & Bodywork 

§ Skin Care 

§ HYDRAFACIAL MD 

§ LightStim LED Therapy 

GOT  Pain ? CALL Rain ! 

(813) 841-7767 
Call or Text ! 

Rainsmassage.com 

Do You Know We Have A New 
Restaurant That Has Opened 
On The Dealership Property?? 

    The Red Star 
Come On Out And Support 
Them!! 

Your ad could be here. Let OTCôS Chapter  

Brothers and Sisters know what your business is all 
about. We reach out to 200+ members as well as any-
one picking up this newsletter from the break room at 
the Dealership. This can only help increase public 
awareness of the services you offer. 
 

Contact Public Relations Officer: 
                Jack Hinton 
          captjack8194@gmail.com  
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Chapter membership forms no longer ask for a mem-

berõs birthday; we are unable to modify these forms as 

they are provided by National HOG.  If you would like 

to share your special day with us, please contact/email 

our Membership Officer, Her Contact information:  
                                    Sarah Vincent 

813-625-3144  svincent3144@gmail.com 

                 

 

   

Weôre glad you joined the Old Town Chapter and look   
forward to seeing you on our Chapter Rides and            
participating at our events. If you have questions about 
Chapter events, please contact Director, Rick Vincent. 
Remember, you must maintain your National HOG      
membership to maintain your membership in the Old 
Town HOG Chapter. Any member who lets their national 
HOG membership expire will be put as ñinactiveò in the 
Old Town Chapter and will no longer be eligible to receive 
the newsletter! 

 

      Support our Local Dealer  
 

    Our Chapter is Sponsored By:  

HARLEY-DAVIDSON OF  BRANDON  
                                                           

9841 E. Adamo Dr. Tampa, FL. 33619  

813.740.9898 

Welcome and Congratulations 
  on joining the 

THE OLD TOWN CHAPTER 

 
 

DID YOU READ OUR NEWSLETTER? 
   

Send an email by Wed, March 10th@ 1pm to 
 otcnewsletter@hotmail.com  
with a subject line of 

Happy St Pats Day 
 

(Donôt forget to include your full name in the email  

for a chance  
to win a $25 H-D gift card.) 

 

 

N  

178  Members Strong!! 

  March  Birthdays!!! 
 

 
  
 
           
 Keith Springer      Rick Bequette 
 
 Crafton Price          Lori Bacchus 
 
 Michael Goodrich    Eddie Walker 
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